
SAHA REFUND POLICY

• All refund requests must be submitted, in writing, to the SAHA Treasurer. Requests received prior to the first
grading period of tryouts will receive a full refund, less a $50.00 administrative fee. Requests received after
tryouts have begun, but prior to the team draft, will receive a 50% refund less a $75.00 administrative and tryout
fee. * NO refunds will be given AFTER the team draft. *

• In the event of a season ending injury, an unforeseen life event, or other extenuating circumstances, the SAHA
Board reserves the right to issue a refund amount determined at the Board’s discretion. The amount refunded, if
any, will be based on several factors such as the date of injury/request and the costs incurred by the Association
on behalf of the player. No refunds will be given for injuries that occur after December 31st.

• Any refunds for U19/Jr Gold Players will be at the discretion of the SAHA Board.

• Per the MN State High School League (MSHSL) Athletic Rules, if an athlete is participating in high school
hockey tryouts, they may not participate in SAHA team sponsored practices, scrimmages, or games until their
participation in High School tryouts is concluded (ex: MSHSL Eligibility Brochure, Page 3).

• No refunds will be issued to any player officially selected for and choosing to participate on a High School
Varsity or Junior Varsity team. Players choosing to accept a High School roster position, and leave their SAHA
team, must notify SAHA within 24 hours of High School selection and are ineligible to participate in any further
on- or off-ice SAHA team events. Players must return SAHA issued game jerseys, game socks, practice jerseys
and any other team-sponsored SAHA apparel to their SAHA team manager within 3 days after notifying SAHA
of their decision to leave the association.


